PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 10th NOVEMBER 2011

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Mary Raha, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Janice Cressey, Barbara Bolton, Peter Cowling, John and Barbara Ellerton, Brian and Janice Pike, Nezam Shah

Apologies: Mrs S Lee, Peter and Christine Axe, June Smith, Kerry Keech

Welcome 

Dr Rajkumar thanked everybody for attending

The New Building Update

The Practice now has the keys to the 80 Oswald Road and is awaiting new plans from architect.  Some discussion on building work and whether to knock through first and start using the building or to complete building work first.

Car Park

Since buying the new building we have acquired the parking spaces that they had use of; these spaces are available to use now for patients.  The surgery is in the process of getting quotes regarding knocking down the garages and tarmac.  The car park is going to be the priority for patient convenience.

Website

The surgery has a provisional website that they are checking and updating; this is not live online as yet but the surgery hopes it will be before Christmas once the relevant changes have been made and approved by the GP’s.  The practice survey and PPG report can then be uploaded for public viewing.

Prescriptions

Now the website is nearly up and running discussion regarding offering an option to order prescriptions online.  The surgery would still take telephone and paper requests but may be the way forward for the future for patients who work full time or are busy.  This would be a simple email request and there would be no patient details accessible.  Discussion regarding spelling drug names but it was felt as this was a repeat request and not for new drugs it should be fairly straightforward.  Angela will research matter further.

System for Calling Patients into the GP

Discussion on new system for calling patients through to GP.  General feeling was that due to confidentiality patients would rather not have their names appear on a board and are quite happy with the number system but that may have to be updated as surgery having problems with old system.  Not practical for GP to have to keep calling patients through.

Any Other Business

There will be an extra surgery available on a Thursday – running times to be confirmed.

Next Meeting

Next meeting planned for Thursday 12th January 2012 at The Oswald Road Medical Centre at 12.30pm.

Tour of 80 Oswald Road

Dr Rajkumar showed the group around the new building.

